Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

March 5, 2014

Directors present:  Brian Furlano, Tammy Paulus, Diane McMahon, Lindsay Spitzer, Sarah Livermore, Jim Riley and Sharon Spahr.
Directors absent: Troy White, Ann Seago, Renee Brenengen, Kim Byom, Kim Gorka, Becky Johnson and Mike Happel.
Members present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times) and Leah Rentmeester (Marinuka Manor).
Guest present: Yarrow Brown, Marketing Director, Big River Magazine.

Meeting was called to order at 7:32 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Sharon S. made a motion to accept the report from February. Motion was seconded by Tammy P. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Tammy P. made a motion to accept the report for February. Motion was seconded by Brian F. and the motion carried.

Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Diane M. requested more detail from the Treasurer regarding expenses for the 2013 season.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report, but Brian F. provided some food for thought regarding what the impact may be for Galesville as the Seven Bridges area expands. The outcome is that the Economic Revitalization and Development Committee now has 3 new members! 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Organization & Membership:  
A written report was provided by Renee B. We have received 43 memberships for 2014 (22 businesses with website link, 16 businesses without website link, 1 nonprofit with website link and 1 without, 3 individual). Second reminder notices were mailed advising that the deadline for renewal is March 1, 2014 in order for a business to be included in our upcoming Directory. Renee also followed up with an e-mail reminder to the businesses who have not yet paid.  

Promotion & Tourism: 
Sarah L. made a motion to accept the revised billing from Larry Hoppe from $60 to $70 which includes the construction and installation of our brochure rack at Our Town IGA. The motion was seconded by Lindsay S. and passed unanimously.  The next Promotion & Tourism committee meeting will be held on Thursday, March 27 at 7 pm at Renee B.’s home. John G. passed out the prototype for our Membership Directory. It is projected to be printed and available early to mid April. 
Website: Sarah L. reported there were 3396 hits (422 unique visitors) on the Chamber website in February.
Other Business: Yarrow Brown from Big River Magazine gave a brief presentation about continuing our ad with the magazine. In the past, the chamber and the city have split this advertising expense in this regional, environmental and lifestyle magazine about life, work and play on the Upper Mississippi River. Last year we increased our participation to pay for a banner ad in all six issues. If we continue at this level, the Chamber’s portion would be $534 for 2014. The marketing department at the magazine would sell the remaining space on our page to local merchants (business card size ad would cost $89). According to Yarrow, Big River Magazine has a circulation of 5,000 with a readership of 27,000. A large part of their river-loving audience includes many hospitals and libraries. After Yarrow left, it was recommended by Diane M. that we skip this advertising for 2014 and forward it to the Promotions and Tourism Committee to consider again in 2015. This was seconded by Tammy P. and passed. Sarah L. will call Yarrow to advise her of our decision before her scheduled meeting with the City Council next week.
Old Business: None
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 2, 2014 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
